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August 17th 2017                      Newsletter   No.25 

Calendar 
This information is also available on FlexiBuzz (Tiqbiz)! 

Week beginning Monday 21sth August is an Even Week  
  
Friday 18th August 1/2 H and 4/5 G performing at Assembly 
Friday 25th August 1/ 2 D performing at Assembly 
 Hoop Time for Grades 3 and 4 
Saturday 26th August   Working Bee 
 

1/2H and 4/5G will be performing at assembly this week. 

 

 

 

School Vision: 
We support each other to reach our full potential, valuing inclusive, respectful relationships.  

Menzies Creek Primary School Guidelines:  

Our school community holds the expectation to follow the guidelines in all aspects of daily life.  

1. Do Your Best 
2. Help Others Succeed 

3. Respect Your Environment 
The Menzies Team has an attitude of gratitude!  



 
 

A Word from Tanya 

Dear Families, 
 
So many exciting events are occurring around the school. Families are in store for some truly amazing experiences. 
Foundation to Year 2 are so enthusiastically involved in their production preparation under the expert guidance of 
Anne. Already on Tuesday they enjoyed a fabulous rehearsal, which had all staff truly proud of their progress already. 
Year 6 are busy preparing to serve up a three course meal to their families- completing every stage of the process 
guided by Kellie and Tania. 
Year 3 and 4 have written scripts and performed plays as part of their literacy unit and Year 4/5 students have 
completed some emotive poetry that is truly incredible to listen to - so much talent on display. 
How lucky we are to be amongst such a vibrant learning community! 
 
Saturday Night Fun! 
Brittney Spears (aka Nicole Cashmore) and Justin Timberlake (aka Rowan Coxhead) entertained an audience who 
absolutely laughed the night away! No wonder we have so many talented children when we heard the range of family 
talent we have- singers, dancers and more! 
Jan Lindhaus sang my opening section of the newsletter and I only wish this is how it could be delivered to you each 
week- it was sensational. 
Thank you to the community for your support of this event. We raised 
 $1500 profit which is purchasing three new T.V screens, two to replace the old interactive whiteboards in FJ and 1/2A 
and a new one in the Science room. 
A huge thank you to Nicole and Rowan who really provided a professional, fun event that required many, many hours 
of work. We all certainly are very grateful. 
Thank you also to the fundraising team who sought the silent auction items and help set up the night. 
 
We have one final major fundraising event ahead which is the Family Festival on Saturday October 21st. Organization 
is well underway and we are seeking support to ensure this is the very best ever! 
 
Whole School Works 
The new natural playspace continues to be a highlight both at break times and for outdoor classroom learning to 
occur. 
This week we have the commencement stage for the new central soft shade space where not only children can play 
but community can gather. 
We have also been advised that the same building company Modus will also get our Junior building up to Fire Shelter 
in Place standard. Works will commence next week. 
There is a lot happening which also alters play areas very quickly for the children but they have been fabulous and just 
'go with the flow'. 
 
Working with Children Check 
It is necessary for anyone who works in any capacity within the school to have a voluntary WWC. Please see insert in 
this newsletter to access how to obtain this. It is free and mandatory from now on. If you intend to assist in Cool Cats, 
classrooms, Plot to Pot or any other program for any length of time you will need to have a WWC and sign in at either 
iPad. 
Next week we will be placing an iPad in the entrance to the Junior building to make it more convenient to sign in. In 
two weeksΩ ǘƛƳŜ the sign in program will request your WWC card to be registered as well. 
 
Urgent, Urgent,Urgent- Please complete this as soon as possible! 
Parent Opinion Survey 
Families have been chosen randomly to complete this survey. This year it is online and you have been emailed a letter 
with a link to complete it before August 27th. We appreciate this feedback to continue to improve. We are expected 
to have a 100% completion rate so please do your best to take 15 minutes to complete it. 
 
Sick Bay 
We will also be placing an iPad in the Sick Bay and all staff will have to register any child attended to in there. This will 
be sent home to you initially as an email through our new Compass system but when we go 'live' to families, it will 
come as a Push Notification. You will be able to see what happened to your child, where, action taken, time in and out 



 
 

of the Sick Bay etc. Of course staff will show discretion as to your notifications so that you are not bothered by a 
simple 'clean with water scratch and then back out to play.' 
 
Thank You, Thank You 
It has been amazing to see the support of the Junior Chaplains, Lil and Orlando along with Sarah, by purchasing 
sausages at break time. A presentation of money raised will be made at assembly this week. It was a brilliant effort. 
 
More Great Events 
Thank you to our Junior School Council leaders- Isabelle, Sienna, Josh and Alex who designed a wonderful Auslan 
spelling bee for the whole school to watch on Wednesday afternoon. Selected students and staff had to sign words 
and try to be first to do so. This was great fun and Darren was so impressed by their skills. He announced we were the 
first school in Victoria to have an Auslan spelling bee. Well done Junior School Council Captains. 
 
Diary Date- Working Bee - August 26th- 12 to 4 pm 
Please lock the date in and even one hour of your time would be hugely appreciated. We will kick off with a BBQ and 
make sure the kids bring their scooters, bikes etc. There are a multitude of small tasks to be completed around the 
school. 
 
Assembly 
This week 1/2H and 4/5G will be presenting. All families are welcome to attend. 
 

Take care, 
 

Tanya 

 

        

                         Earn and Learn 
The Earn and Learn Program has a few weeks left to go.. Woolworths provide this 
opportunity to collect stickers that we collate and exchange for resources that benefit our 
students. If you wish to support this program, please bring in completed sticker sheets and 
place them in the box in reception. The program finishes on September 8th. 

 

 

Pavers òFree to Good Homeó 
 We have approximately 800 pavers left over from paving our outdoor 
area near the Pot to Plot Kitchen.  Please see Mr Cody if interested. 

 

 

 

GEM 
Wednesday 16 August 2017 

Today we looked at the important role of Listening in Empathy.  Foundations did an activity that involved 
repeating a story they had heard to another student who had not heard the story.  They then did a colouring 
activity that involved listening to instructions.  Grades 1/2 also did the same activity.   Grades 3 ς 6 did the 

repeat the story activity followed by an activity two people sat back to back, one person with a drawing they 
had to describe to the other person who would draw it on their board.  They gave instructions well and 

listened well.  It was a tough activity. 
 



 
 

The Community Feed 
(By Tiahn Creed)  

 
Plastic, it is literally everywhere. There are even studies that report that  plastic is in our seafoo d. It  

is used in almost all packaging; grocery store bags, bottles for water, milk jugs, coffee cans, condiment 

containers, peanut butter containers, yogurt, even cans are coated with plastic. Synthetic fabrics like 

polyester and nylon also contain forms o f plastic. So, as you can seeé it is taking over our lives. This is 

why I have some easy ways for you to reduce your reliance on plastic products.  

 

1. Donõt drink bottled water. Have your own glass or stainless bottle to take and refill. 

2. Shop with reusable shopping bags. 

3. Bring your own coffee cup. Some cafes even have discounts for customers who donõt use takeaway 
coffee cups. It is estimated that Australians use 1 billion takeaway coffee cups a year, all of which end 

up in landfill. BECAUSE THEY ARE NOT RECYCLABLE! This f act needs to be spread far and wide. 

These cups go in the rubbish bin, not recycling J 

4. Buy fresh whenever possible and put straight into your reusable shopping bag or use the paper 

mushroom bags for items such as beans and tomatoes.  

5. Buy bulk. 

6. Avoid plastic straws, cling wrap and plastic utensils (see below for alternatives).  

 

 

 

Where to find alternatives  
(all ethical & most are Australian brands)  

Straws - Biome stainless steel straws $2 each.  

Reusable coffee cups - Keep Cup ranging $11-$34 each  

Tea flask - BBBYO $34. But there are plenty of brand alternatives that are cheaper.  

Water bottles - Glass & stainless steel bottles are stocked almost everywhere now J  

Toothbrush - The Environmental Toothbrush  (Bamboo) 12 pack $36. Each brush lasts months and 

can be composted afterwards.  

Zip lock sandwich bags - Lunchskins $10 

Cling wrap- Mad Wrap  (Yarra Valley brand)  $6. Beeswax reusable wrap (last for a year)  
 
 

 
 

 
 

If you have any ideas for topics or questions please email me at creed.tiahn.t@edumail.vic.gov.au  

  

https://www.newscientist.com/article/dn28242-plastic-in-the-food-chain-artificial-debris-found-in-fish/
mailto:creed.tiahn.t@edumail.vic.gov.au


 
 

O is for Optimist 
(Sarah Johnson - Chaplain) 

This probably comes as no surprise to those of you that read my weekly newsletter or even know me but I am a complete 

optimist I don't know if I ever made a conscious decision to live this way, it's just the way I've always been.  I'm not so 

much a 'is the Ǝƭŀǎǎ ƘŀƭŦ ŜƳǇǘȅ ƻǊ ƘŀƭŦ ŦǳƭƭΩ ƪƛƴŘŀ ƎƛǊƭΣ LϥƳ ƳƻǊŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ϥ LϥƳ ǎƻ ƎǊŀǘŜŦǳƭ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ Ǝƭŀǎǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŦƛǊǎǘ ǇƭŀŎŜ ϥΦ  !ǎ 

I go about my daily Chaplaincy work at the school, I can see that our young people are starting to explore how they view 

themselves and the community/world around them. I have been spending alot of time encouraging a more positive 

outlook on life through the GEM program and other interactions I have with them and hope this will pay off.  I recently 

read an article "Encouraging Optimism in Children" by Eileen Kennedy-Moore and thought I'd share that with you for 

some inspiration. 

έLΩƭƭ ƴŜǾŜǊ ōŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ǊƛŘŜ ŀ ōƛƪŜΗ LΩƳ Ƨǳǎǘ ƴƻ ƎƻƻŘ ŀǘ ŀƴȅǘƘƛƴƎΗέ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ǎŀȅǎ ŀǎ ƘŜ ǘƘǊƻǿǎ Řƻǿƴ ǘƘŜ ōƛƪŜ ŀƴŘ ŘǊƻǇǎ ǘƻ 
the ground in a sulk. Every child feels disappointed or discouraged sometimes, but getting past those moments requires at 
least a glimmer of optimism. Some kids have a harder time mustering optimism than others. Classic research by Martin 
Seligman and his colleagues identified a pessimistic style of responding to negative events that puts kids at risk for 
depression. This pessimistic style involves believing that negative events are caused by things that are personal, pervasive 
ŀƴŘ ǇŜǊƳŀƴŜƴǘΦ Lƴ ƪƛŘǎΣ ǘƘƛǎ Ŏŀƴ ǎƻǳƴŘ ƭƛƪŜΣ άLΩƳ ōŀŘ ŀǘ ŜǾŜǊȅǘƘƛƴƎΣ ŀnd I always will be.έ When disappointing things 
happen, pessimistic kids blame their personal flaws, assume their whole life is ruined and think things will never improve. 
In contrast, optimistic kids tend to see          negative events as caused by outsiŘŜ ŦƻǊŎŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ ŘƻƴΩǘ ŀŦŦŜŎǘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǿƘƻƭŜ ƭƛǾŜǎ 
and wonΩt last forever. In other words, pessimistic children see negative events as evidence that theyΩre doomed, while 
ƻǇǘƛƳƛǎǘƛŎ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǎŜŜ ǘƘŜƳ ŀǎ ǘŜƳǇƻǊŀǊȅ ǎŜǘōŀŎƪǎΦ ¢ƻ ǎƘƛŦǘ  ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǇŜǎǎƛƳƛǎǘƛŎ ǎǘȅƭŜ ƻŦ ǘƘƛƴƪƛƴƎΣ ȅƻǳΩƭƭ ƴŜŜŘ ŀ ƎŜƴǘƭŜ 
ŀǇǇǊƻŀŎƘΦ !ǊƎǳƛƴƎ ƻǊ ǎŎƻƭŘƛƴƎ ǿƻƴΩǘ ǿƻǊƪΦ ¸ƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ǿƛƭƭ Ƨǳǎǘ ǎǘǳōōƻǊƴƭȅ ƛƴǎƛǎǘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǇŜǎǎƛƳƛǎǘƛŎ ǇŜǊǎǇŜŎǘƛǾŜΦ IŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ 
some practical ways to ease your child toward optimism. 

1. Respond with empathy. {ǘŀǊǘ ōȅ ŀŎƪƴƻǿƭŜŘƎƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŦŜŜƭƛƴƎǎΦ CƻǊ ƛƴǎǘŀƴŎŜΣ ȅƻǳ ŎƻǳƭŘ ǎŀȅΣ ¸ƻǳΩǊŜ ŦŜŜƭƛƴƎ 

ŦǊǳǎǘǊŀǘŜŘ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ŀ ƘŀǊŘ ǘƛƳŜ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ƻǊ ̧ ƻǳΩǊŜ ŦŜŜƭƛƴƎ ŘƛǎŎƻǳǊŀƎŜŘ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ōŜŜƴ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ 

Řƻ ƛǘ ȅŜǘ ƻǊ ¸ƻǳΩǊŜ ŦŜŜƭƛƴƎ ŘƛǎŀǇǇƻƛƴǘŜŘ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ȅƻǳ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ƎŜǘ ǘƘŜ ƻƴŜ ȅƻǳ ǿŀƴǘŜŘΦ 9ƳǇŀǘƘƛȊƛƴƎ ǎƘƻǿǎ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ȅƻǳ 

understand. 

2. Take a break. Taking a short break could help your child step out of the negative thinking trap. A hug, a drink of water, a 

funny joke or just a few minutes doing something fun might be the emotional reset that your child needs. Stepping away 

from a problem temporarily can also help your child realize that not everything is terrible. Also, things will seem more 

manageable when your child is not tired or hungry. 

3. Challenge all-or-nothing thinking. Breaking down tasks or events can help your child see beyond the pessimistic view 

ǘƘŀǘ ǎƘŜ ŎŀƴΨǘ Řƻ ŀƴȅǘƘƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ƴƻǘƘƛƴƎ ŜǾŜǊ ƎƻŜǎ ƘŜǊ ǿŀȅΦ CƻǊ ŜȄŀƳǇƭŜΣ ȅƻǳ ŎƻǳƭŘ ǎŀȅΣ ά¸ƻǳΩre holding your   balance on 

your bike for short bitsΣ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƭƻƻƪ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘΦ ¸ƻǳ Ƨǳǎǘ ƴŜŜŘ ŀ ƭƛǘǘƭŜ ōƛǘ ƳƻǊŜ ǎǇŜŜŘέ ƻǊ ά¸ƻǳ ǿƛǎƘ ȅƻǳ 

could have stayed longer, but you got to ride the merry-go-round and eat popcorn and pet the sheep at the petting zoo.έ 

4. Address the complaining habit. Some ƪƛŘǎ ŎƻƳǇƭŀƛƴ ƻǳǘ ƻŦ ƘŀōƛǘΦ 9ǾŜƴ ǿƘŜƴ ƎƻƻŘ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ƘŀǇǇŜƴΣ ǘƘŜȅΩǊŜ ǉǳƛŎƪ ǘƻ Ǉƻƛƴǘ 

out how the events were less than perfect. You may want to make a family rule that everyone who complains has to 

follow up by making two positive statements about something they like. 

5. Remember happy endings. tŜǎǎƛƳƛǎǘƛŎ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ƎŜǘ ǎǘǳŎƪ ōŜƭƛŜǾƛƴƎΣ άLǘΩǎ ōŀŘ ƴƻǿΣ ǎƻ ƛǘ ǿƛƭƭ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ǎǘŀȅ ōŀŘΦέ !ǎ ŀ 

parent, you can help your child remember times when things improved or 

turned out better than they expected. You could say someǘƘƛƴƎ ƭƛƪŜΣ άL 

ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ǿƘŜƴ ȅƻǳ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ƪƴƻǿ ǘƘŜ ǎƻǳƴŘǎ ƻŦ ŀƴȅ ƭŜǘǘŜǊǎΣ ōǳǘ ƴƻǿ ȅƻǳ 

Ŏŀƴ ǊŜŀŘΗέ ƻǊ ά[ŀǎǘ ǿŜŜƪŜƴŘ ȅƻǳ ǿŜǊŜ ǎƻ ŘƛǎŀǇǇƻƛƴǘŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ 

ŎƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ŎƻƳŜ ƻǾŜǊΣ ōǳǘ ǘƘŜƴ ȅƻǳ ƘŀŘ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǘƛƳŜ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƎŀǊŘŜƴΗέ 

Remembering past happy endings can help your child muster hope. 

  



 
 

 



 
 

How to apply for a Victoria Working with Children 
Check online 

 
Three easy steps 

To apply for a Check, you must: 
1. Fill in the application form and verify your identity online. 

2. Chick your inbox for an email from workingwithchildren@smartform.com.au with instructions on how to 

finalise your application at Australia Post. 

3. Attend a participating Australia Post outlet, have your photo taken (at no charge to you) and pay the 

application fee if you are applying  for an Employee Check (voluntary is free). 

Participating Australia Post outlets: 
http://auspost.com.au/pol/app/locate/post-office/working-with-children-check-vic  
Here is the link to the online application form: 
https://smarteform.auspost.com.au/aponlineforms/servlet/SmartForm.html?formCode=wwcv 
 

 

 

Trivia Night  
Our Menzies Creek Trivia Night was a huge success! Fun was had by everyone who attended (as you can see by the 

photos!) We would like to thank everyone who donated or sponsored the night. (The winning team is featured on the 
far right!) 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:workingwithchildren@smartform.com.au
http://auspost.com.au/pol/app/locate/post-office/working-with-children-check-vic
https://smarteform.auspost.com.au/aponlineforms/servlet/SmartForm.html?formCode=wwcv


 
 

 

SUPER STARS  

Student of the Week ς 11-08-2017 

Billy FT For your systematic way of listing and checking possible answers during problem 
ǎƻƭǾƛƴƎ ǘŀǎƪǎΦ ¸ƻǳΩǊŜ ǾŜǊȅ ŎƭŜǾŜǊΗ 

Ava FT For your beautiful nature. You are such a kind and caring friend to everybody. 

Issy 1/2A For always helping out without being asked and always doing your best Well Done! 

Rose  1/2A For your wonderful participation. You are a Star!! 

Connor 1/2D For coming to school each day with a big smile and a positive attitude! 

Ben 1/2D For always doing your best and taking your learning to the next level. Super Job! 

Gabriel 1/2H For your super effort creating different money combinations in Maths. Well Done! 

Lulu 1/2H Jumping in leaps and bounds with your reading. You are doing really well! Keep it 
up! 

Judd 3/4L For ǳǎƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ƛƴƛǘƛŀǘƛǾŜ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ƻǘƘŜǊǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳΦ ²Ŝƭƭ 5ƻƴŜΗ ¸ƻǳΩǊŜ ŀ {ǘŀǊΗ 

Maddy 3/4L For your brilliant leadership skills during script writing. Brilliant work! 

Indianna  3/4M For using Impressionist techniques to complete a brilliant painting. 

Havanna 3/4M CƻǊ ŘƻƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ōŜǎǘ ǘƻ ǘŀŎƪƭŜ ǘƛƳŜ ǇǊƻōƭŜƳǎ ǘƘƛǎ ǿŜŜƪΦ ¸ƻǳΩǊŜ ŀ ǎǘŀǊΗ 

Fraser 4/5G For improving your focus and effort in the classroom. 

James 4/5G For always being first to give a helping hand. Thank you for being so reliable! 

Heath 6 J CƻǊ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ŀ ōǊƛƭƭƛŀƴǘ ǎǘŀǊǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ¢ŜǊƳ ŀƴŘ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘΦ ¸ƻǳΩǾŜ ǿƻǊƪŜŘ ƘŀǊŘ 
every day and should be very proud. 

Alex 6J For always having a great attitude, for always being inclusive and for always doing 
your best. 

  Music Awards 
Jason A  For making a strong start on his composition in music. You have worked so hard! 

Keep it up!  
1/2 D   For creating a sensational Rain Symphony. You worked so hard as a team. I am 

incredibly proud!  
  Literacy Awards 
Otto W  For his impressive growth in reading. Congratulations on graduating Cool Cats ς you 

have gone from a Level 5 to Level 18! What a Star! 
Ryan P  Outstanding work in the Cool Cats Room. Your reading is Sensational! 

Congratulations on graduating Cool Cats ς you have gone from Level 3 to Level 22. 
What a Star! 

  PE Awards 
Pheonix H  For stepping outside of her comfort zone so brilliantly in gymnastics yesterday ς 

Well Done! 
Aurora B  CƻǊ ǊŜǎǇƻƴŘƛƴƎ ƛƴ άƭŜŀǇǎ ŀƴŘ ōƻǳƴŘǎέ ǘƻ ŦŜŜŘōŀŎƪ ȅŜǎǘŜǊŘŀȅ ƛƴ ƎȅƳƴŀǎǘƛŎǎ ŀƴŘ 

demonstrating great bunny hops! Well Done. 
 

  



 
 

 

 

SATURDAY 26
TH

 AUGUST   12PM -4PM  

WORKING  BEE  
 
 

Join us at 12 noon for a BBQ sausage before we start working 
 

Skills   -   Trades   -   Knowledge    

If you have any specific skills or contacts that can assist us in 

maintaining our school please let us know ï we would really 

appreciate it.    You can leave your details with Lee at the Office 

on 97526047 or at menzies.creek.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au.   We 

will soon be needing the help of some capable people to assist in 

replacing some retaining walls. Please let us know if this is you! 

 

Bring the kidsõ bikes and scooters (and helmets), 

bring your tool  box and your gardening gear and we 

will find something for you - whatever your skill level!  

 We look forward to seeing you on 

the day!  

 

Come and lend a 

hand by é 

Sweeping, raking, 

weeding  

Cleaning drains, 

gutters , pits, roof s   

Cleaning windows 

and removing 

cobwebs  

Pruning and plant 

maintenance  

Helping with 

handyman jobs  

Supervising BBQ & 

bo nfire  

 

You can help by 

bringing é 

Broom, Rake Gloves, 

Wheelbarrow, Garden 

buckets, Blower, 

Whipper snipper  

IF YOU CANõT MAKE IT ON 

THE DAY YOU CAN 

CONTRIBUTE BY DROPPI NG 

OFF SOME AFTERNOON T EA 

EITHER ON THE DAY OR  

THE FRIDAY BEFORE.  

 
  



 
 

 
More fu 

 


